

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Media Contacts: press@oag.state.md.us 410-576-7009

Body-Worn Camera Footage from Fatal Police-Involved Shooting in Baltimore City Released

BALTIMORE, MD (June 12, 2024) – Today, the Baltimore Police Department released the body-worn camera footage of the fatal police-involved shooting that occurred on May 24, 2024, in South Baltimore. The release of the body-worn camera footage is in accordance with the memorandum of understanding between the Independent Investigations Division (IID) and the Baltimore Police Department for officer-involved death investigations.

The video can be viewed here.

The IID continues to investigate the circumstances of the fatal shooting. To read the original news release, click <u>here</u>.

The Maryland General Assembly, in Senate Bill 600, passed a law mandating that the Office of the Attorney General (OAG) investigate all police-involved fatalities in the State of Maryland beginning October 1, 2021. These investigations are conducted by the office's Independent Investigations Division, in conjunction with the Maryland State Police. The OAG and Baltimore Police have reached an agreement to allow for the Attorney General's investigation while still allowing Baltimore Police to meet the investigatory obligations of its federal consent decree.

###

https://www.marylandattorneygeneral.gov/press/2024/061224.pdf